
 

 

CIC NEWS 
 

Now that the "Men's Rest Room" project 
is underway, it is time to put our 
collective heads together and come up 
with new and interesting ideas for the 
next fundraising project and for needed 
improvement in our community.  Come ready to 

share your ideas at our next meeting on 
January 27th and we'll get to work 
making decisions. 
For those residents who have not yet 
joined the CIC, now is a good time to  

WEEK AT A GLANCE 

Daily 1:00 pm Water Aerobics 

Thurs. Jan. 28 9:00 am Ladies' Golf 

Fri. Jan. 29 1:00 pm Sit ‘n Knit 

Sat. Jan. 30 12:00 pm Private Party Town Hall 
   

Sun.  Jan. 31 
 

1:00 pm “Getting to Know You” -  
Lounge 

   

Mon. Feb. 1 10:30 am Bridge Club 

 11:00 am Grounds Maintenance 
   

Tues. Feb 2 9:00 am Ceramics  

 10:00 am Exec. & Rules Mtg. 

 10:30 am Personnel Mtg. 

 10:45 am BIS 

 1:00 pm Scrabble - Card Rm. 

 1:00 pm Clubhouse Mtg. 

 2:00 pm  Civic Affairs Mtg. 
   

Wed. Feb. 3 8:00 am Men’s Golf   

 10:00 am  Residents & 
Orientation Mtg. 

 6:30 pm Golf Club 
   

Thurs. Feb. 4 9:00 am Ladies' Golf 

 7:00 pm Travel Club Meeting 
   

Fri. Feb. 5 9:00 am Recyclables Pickup 

 1:00 pm Sit ‘n Knit Lounge 
   

Sat. Feb 6  No Events 

 

get involved in the on-going work of this 
organization. It is a Club devoted to the betterment 
of the New Horizons community. 
 We welcome and need all the help we can get to 
continue our efforts.  Please join us!!  (And it's not 
all work).  We invite you to our social  
time of coffee and goodies and a little fun and the 
50/50. A last reminder for all members and 
newcomers:  
CIC meeting is on Wed., January 27, in the 
Clubhouse Lounge. We'll see you there. 
 

Submitted by Phyllis Mathis 

 
Community Bulletin 

 

 

Free AARP Tax-Aide – 
IRS trained and certified 
volunteers will prepare 
Federal and CA tax 
returns for individuals 
aged 60 and older.   
 

This service is on a first-come, first-served basis as 
appointments are unavailable. You DO NOT have to 
be a member of AARP.   
 

Monday-Friday Feb. 1 – April 15. 9:00 am – 2:30 pm 
Saturdays February 6 –  April 9.   9:00 am – 12:00 pm   

Bring: copy of your 2014 tax return, 
All forms, W-2 and 1099’s 
 

 NEW LOCATION: Russ Nolte Annex 
1339 Post Avenue Near Bartlett Senior Center 
      310-618-2724 (recorded message) 

www.TaxAide-SouthBay.org 
 

Volunteer Wanted - Senior YMCA Office 
A volunteer is wanted to help with the Senior Meals 
Service Program on Weds. from 9:00 am – 1:30 pm 
Duties include: making lunch reservations, checking 
in participants, and working with cash. Training will be 
provided. Contact Shirley at 310-325-5885 x 2732 
after 2 pm Monday - Friday. 
 

Submitted by Julie Dojiri, Civic Affairs Chair
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Happy New Year Tournament 
 

New Horizons Golf Club held its first tournament of the 
New Year on January 16th and it was a great success.  
We had a full slate of players with a foursome on every 
hole for the 9:00 AM shotgun start.  Thanks to everyone 
who worked on the tournament to make it so much fun 
for the players. The next tournament is on Feb. 13th, for 
St. Valentine’s Day Waltz. The Women’s Club is hosting 
this one and they always do a spectacular job.  Look for 
the sign-up sheet in the Golf Room.   Get your spot 
locked in. See you there.  

Steve Spolidoro  

MEN 
 

A FLIGHT LOW GROSS  LOW NET 

Craig Conant 52 (tie)  

Don Teunon 52 (tie)   

B FLIGHT   

Bruce Kenney 54  

Saburo Fukuchi  56/48 

C FLIGHT   

Xumin Guo 61  

Bob Branning  63/53 

Hole in One: None 

WOMEN 

A FLIGHT LOW GROSS  LOW NET 

Kay Mori 55  

Renee Chang  57/49 

B FLIGHT   

Carolynn Collett 61  

Phyllis Mathis  64/52 

C FLIGHT   

Barbara Helm 66  

Norma Maurer  68/51 

Hole in One: None 

 
 

Men’s Golf Results 1/20/16 
 

We had 13 golfers showed up in the rain. 
The sky cleared and we finished in the sun. 
Welcome to new golfer “Sonny.” 
 

A FLIGHT LOW GROSS LOW NET 

Craig Conant 50  

Rich Stoffer  47 

Ray Tominaka 
 

47 

B FLIGHT 
 

 

Xumi Guo 

 

47 

Fred Koblizek 56 

 Hole in One: None 
 

By: Caroll Massey 

 

TRAVEL CLUB 
As I mentioned in last week's newsletter, the Club has 
selected a number of trips they would like to take during 
the travel year 2016.  We will  assign these trips to 
specific months. 
 

The first trip is one I feel would be very interesting to 
most of the members.  That trip is entitled "Miracle 
Workers."  We will begin the trip at the Braille Institute.  
This service organization offers education and training 
to blind and visually impaired adults. It is interesting that 
the tour is led by visually impaired guides. We will get 
an inside look at how modern technology is helping 
students learn to live with their impairment. During the 
tour, we will learn the basics of Braille and see how 
brailling is actually done. We will break for lunch, at the 
Saddleback Ranch Chop House in Universal's City 
Walk. It is a western ranch-style home combined with 
the feel of an Aspen ski lodge. Afterwards we visit 
Guide Dogs of America.   
 

Guide Dogs of America  breeds, raises and trains 
dedicated dogs and matched them with blind people of 
all ages. On our tour of the seven-acre campus, we'll 
learn how the loving, working partnership of dog and  
human develops.  This day should be fascinating.   
 

This trip is scheduled for Tuesday,  March 15th.  
The cost is $78.00 per person with a passenger count 
of 45 - 54 paying passengers, or $91.00 for 30-44 
people. We depart at 9:00 am and return at 5:30 pm. 
This trip is on the board and ready for signups. 
 

February is our dues month and as it has for many 
years now, Travel Club annual dues remains at $2.00.  
 

Judy Foster in our Travel Club is proposing a relaxing 
7-Day cruise to take place beginning April 16th. We 
depart from San Pedro on the Crown Princess, sail to 
San Francisco, Santa Barbara, San Diego, Ensenada, 
Mexico and back to San Pedro. This signup sheet is 
currently posted on the board.  If you are interested in 
going, give Judy a call at 310-326-2160. Prices for this 
cruise will be based on the stateroom accommodations, 
per person. Any question please call Sharon Rose at 
(310) 539-0811 or Ed Reilly  at (310) 326-4710 
 

Submitted by: Ed Reilly, Travel Chairman 

 
“THE WORLD’S GREATEST  

CARD GAME” 
 

If you are interested in learning how to play Bridge 
or upgrading your game, I know of a qualified 
Bridge teacher who is starting up a six-week, 
Saturday morning class in Redondo Beach on  
Jan 30th.  Call me at 219-921-5857. 
Submitted by Sharon Massey, New Horizons 
Bridge player  



WOMEN’S GOLF  1/21/16 
What are the odds of this?  All low nets in each class    
were “49.” 
A FLIGHT LOW GROSS LOW NET 

Renee Chang 56  

Janet Weber  49 

 B FLIGHT     

Phyllis Mathis 62  

Alice Wong  49 

 C FLIGHT    

Joanie Johnson 66   

Lihua Tsai  49 

Hole in One: None   

By:  Norma Mauer 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

GYM COURTESY 
When leaving the gym after your work out, please 
turn off the lights, the fans, the blower, and always 
close the windows.   
The hours for the gym are 6:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.  
Thank you. 
 

Submitted by Pat Artman, Club House Chairman

 

 
 
 

“Sustained.  Prosecution will refrain from going 
“dun, dun, dunnnnnnn…”  during the witness’s 
testimony.” 

 

 
 

 
 

 THE PET OF THE 
MONTH: 

 

Meet Gizmo who 
was found by a 
policeman, or 

rescued from jail by 
one of our residents.  

 

IN MEMORIAM  
Margaret K. Fukuoka 

July 29, 1919 – January 20,2016 
Margaret was born in Newcastle, California.  She 
served in the W.A.C.s during World War II.  She 
attended U.S.C. and earned a her BA and Masters 
Degrees and retired as a teacher and counselor from 
the L.A. Unified School District. 
 

Margaret was a long time resident of New Horizons. 
She enjoyed golf, swimming, and working out in the 
gym.  She attended various classes to continue her 
interest in learning. 
Her request was that no services be held.  Her ashes 
will be buried at sea.  Her family will miss her. 
Submitted by Margaret’s family 
 

We at New Horizons will also miss Margaret. 

 

THE BOARD ANNUAL APPRECIATION DINNER 

 
 

The New Horizons Recreation Council is proud to 
announce its 52nd Annual Board Appreciation Dinner on 
March 19,2016.  This event will be held at the fabulous 
Torrance DoubleTree Hilton located at 21333 
Hawthorne Blvd. in the elegant Penthouse ‘Horizons 
Ball Room’. 
 

The festivities will begin with an informal cocktail 
reception (Cash Bar) in the “Vintage Lounge” located 
on the ground floor of the hotel at 5:00 pm.  
Dinner will be served promptly in the Penthouse at 6:00 
pm.  The cost is $37.00 per person. Please RSVP by 
March 7th with your payment.  Checks can be made out 
to New Horizons South Bay HOA Board Dinner and 
dropped off in the Recreation Council Mailbox in the 
Clubhouse. 
Please join us in our celebration  to show our gratitude 
and appreciation to the Board of Directors!  Bring your 
dancing shoes!!! 
Any questions please contact Jennifer Haymore, 
 

Rec. Council Chairman (310) 465-5083  

 
“When I was younger I could remember anything, 

whether it had happened or not.” 
MARK TWAIN  



NEW HORIZONS  DISASTER PREPAREDNESS “ MAP YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD” PRESENTATION 
LAST JANUARY 21, 2016 – DID YOU MISS THIS PRESENTATION? 

 

Our speaker, Kathy Galbasin gave a humorous account of all you would need to be ready in the event of 
a major earthquake in Torrance.  We have a New Horizons - Disaster Preparedness Plan with a 
Communication Center, Area Directors, Building Coordinators, Search and Rescue teams, First Aid 
Station, if and when we ever have a major earthquake. 
 

How About You?  Are you prepared to stay alive for five or more days in the event of a major disaster?  
Our speaker recommended that you have on hand the following supplies in order to be ready for the BIG 
one.  Do you have most of this on hand? - All in a handy place like in your unit, garage, or car. 
 

1. Water-one gallon per person per day       2. Food-ready to eat or canned  3. First Aid Kit        
 

4. Manual can opener     5. Essential medications for a week or more      
 

6. Flashlight and Radio-battery operated    7. Cash-in small denominations – quarters and one dollar bills 
 

8. Unscented liquid bleach-for water purification  9. Set of clothes, shoes, socks, underwear in a ‘go bag’   
 

10. Personal hygiene items-toilet paper, toothpaste/brush, etc.     11. Heavy gloves and plastic gloves        
 

12. Fire extinguisher-know how to use  13. Know where water and electric-shut off are & how to turn off 
 

14. Blanket, towel and/or sleeping bag     15. Pet water, food and supplies  
 

16. Important documents-copies in waterproof bag, on a disc, or thumb drive 
Submitted by Sumie Imada  
 

 
 

 

 



 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY 

CLEANING 

FREE SANITIZER 

Tile & Grout Cleaning, Pet Odor 

Control, Carpet Repair, Bleach Spot 

Removal and Complete Apartment 

Cleaning Available 

2 Rooms $59.95 4 Rooms $99.95 

Pre-condition & Sanitizer Included 

Call 310-424-9379 
 

ITEMS FOR SALE: 

Fazier Piano $95, Bookcases & Cabinets $25-$50, 

6ft Desk & Chair $150, Small Chest of Drawers 

$20 and Cloth Shoe Rack $10.    

Gary 310-625-9404 

We Rent Garage Space   $60.00 per mo. 

If you need garage space 
 

Please call Teresa: 

310. 408.1278 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 



BILL BRYSON APPLIANCE SPECIALIST 
Providing appliance repair service 6 days a week for: 
All domestic brands of kitchen and laundry equipment, 

Including dryer and vent clean-out. 

Serving New Horizons Since1978    Call Bill (310) 567-8957 

RANDY’S PLUMBING 

“We know New Horizons” 

Serving Your Over Community 10 Years 

•Complete Repair Service •Sewer & Drain Separation 

•Experts Water Heater Repair Garbage Disposal 

Installation Bath & Kitchen Faucet Installation Bath Sink 

& Counter top installation New Kitchen  
Installation $$$ 10% DISCOUNT TO YOUR 

COMMUNITY$$$ 

Call 310-320-7500 Emergency 

310-320-0718 Evenings and Weekends 

HOUSECLEANING OR CAREGIVER 

VERY AFFORDABLE RATES 

Reliable European lady, for housecleaning or caregiver, meal 

preparation, Dr. Appt., etc. (Have Elder Care certificate.) 

References upon request. Lives in NH neighborhood  

Call 310-539-0239. Anne 

 

 

********               50% OFF         ******** 
 

PERMS, SHAMPOO, SET, 

WOMEN’S AND MEN’S HAIRCUTS 

YUMI at MAY HAIR SALON            

22539 Hawthorne Blvd. Torrance, CA. 
 

CALL: 310-378-7912                       

Tax Season Office Help Wanted 
From February 1st to April 15th 

Phone skills and general computer knowledge required.  You 
will be working with appointments, assembling returns and 

filing. Weitzel & Associates (310) 977-4422 btw 9-5 

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 





 

 

 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


